
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
Dear  
 
Request for Information – ATISN 16673 

 
Thank you for your request for information dated 20 September.   
 
Information requested 
 
Information relating to the average speed cameras on the A465 trunk road between 
Brynmawr and Glanbaiden -   
 

1.  When the did the cameras become fully operational 
2.  Have there been any times over the past year when the cameras have not 

been working 
3. If they are not currently operational when will they be working again 

 
Our response 
 

1. The speed cameras have been operational since 1 November 2021. 
2. The cameras undergo maintenance and are not working whilst the power is off. 
3. Please see answer to questions 1 and 2. 

 
Further information relating to the cameras can be found at the following link –  
 
The A465 trunk road (Brynmawr, Blaenau Gwent to Glanbaiden, Monmouthshire) 
(50mph speed limit) Order 2021 | GOV.WALES 
 
If you are dissatisfied with the Welsh Government’s handling of your request, you can 
ask for an internal review within 40 working days of the date of this response.  
Requests for an internal review should be addressed to the Welsh Government’s 
Freedom of Information Officer at: 
 
Information Rights Unit, Welsh Government, Cathays Park, Cardiff, CF10 3NQ  
or Email: Freedom.ofinformation@gov.wales.  Please remember to quote the ATISN 
reference number above.     
 
You also have the right to complain to the Information Commissioner.  The Information 
Commissioner can be contacted at:  Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe 
House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF.  However, please note that the 
Commissioner will not normally investigate a complaint until it has been through our 
own internal review process. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
19 October 2022 
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